BOARD OF SELECTMEN MEETING
Thursday, February 8, 2022 6:02 PM — Tyringham Town Hall, 116 Main Road

Board members present: James Consolati, Matthew Puntin & Michael Curtin.
Others present: Molly Curtin-Schaefer

Treasurer warrants and previous minutes were approved, birthday cards were signed.

Mail: A letter of resignation from Catherine Mardula, Town Clerk, effective March 25, 2022.
National Bridge Inspection Standards Report for bridge T-10-007, building permits 546, 547,
548 and 549.

AWARD OF EQUIPMENT & TREE WORK BIDS: Bids were opened at 1:00 pm today. We
received 1 bid for each category.

LB Corp. submitted a Heavy Equipment Bid and John W. Field Tree Services, Inc. submitted a
bid for Tree Work. After review of each bid, James Consolati made a motion to accept both bids
and Michael Curtin seconded, no opposition.

NEW BUSINESS: After a discussion about vaccination status on Town properties, it was
agreed to advise the COA it cannot mandate people who attend their functions at the Town Hall
to be fully vaccinated.

HIGHWAY DEPARTMENT UPDATES: It was decided to sell our 2001 backhoe/loader on
auctions international. Our new backhoe should arrive in April.

Adjourned 6:10 pm

Matthew Puntin, Clerk

5ichael gurtin, Member



